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Touching the World for Christ 

Well summer time is upon us. April showers have 
brought in May’s flowers and now June is upon us. 
How blessed we are to live in this wonderful country. 
As we celebrated Memorial Day last week I was 
reminded of the great sacrifice that has been paid so 
that we can have the freedom we all hold so dear. I am 
thankful to our men and women in the armed services! 
I can’t help but think about the greatest hero. One day 
He made a stand; not an army just one man! Calvary 
marks the place of the greatest hero’s victory! I am so 
thankful for the freedom He provided by conquering 
death, hell, and the grave. 
We had a team travel to Kenya in May to River Jordan 
Champion’s Home in Bungoma. Their purpose was to 
build a school building for this compound. This school 
is much needed. In January we had a team that went 
into the schools in Bungoma to teach HIV training and 
one of the schools had 1100 students with just ten 
classrooms. The school building will be complete this 
month and soon the 100 children on RJ campus will be 
meeting in it for their education.  Children from the 
community will also be coming to the school which 
will help make River Jordan Champion’s Home self 
sustaining. That is our goal for all of our projects.  We 
want to help them become self sustainable so they can 
reach out to their own communities with the good news 
of Christ. 
I want to thank each one of you for your prayers for all 
of our projects. Prayer is the key to everything. When 
you pray you are right there beside of us working on 
the school building in Kenya! Many of you give 
financially. How grateful I am for your giving. Our 
Father is pleased when His children see and meet 
needs. Thank you! You make me very proud to call 
myself a Christian! 
 
In Christ, 
 
Homer 
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Teresa Barasa 
Teresa is a 9 year old girl living at River 
Jordan Champions Home in Kenya.  
Before coming to live at RJ Teresa lived 
with her step mother who mistreated her.  
When she had food she was forced to eat 
outside because her parents died with 
HIV/AIDS.  She had no education, 
clothing or parental love, and was very 
unhappy.  Now Teresa has a home, is 
happy, well clothed, goes to school, and 
she is loved. 

There are hundreds of children like Teresa that desperately 
need your sponsorship.  For only $15 per month you can 
make a difference in the life of a precious child. 

Kenya Mission Team 


